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         11 September 2018 

Dear Parent/Guardian, 
 
Re:  Year 7 Viney Hill Residential – Friday 21 September  
 
We are writing to you to confirm arrangements for the Year 7 Bonding Residential to Viney Hill Christian 
Adventure Centre on Friday 21st to Saturday 22nd September. 
 
Year 7 students should come into school in sensible outdoor clothing with clean outdoor footwear.  
They do not need to wear their school uniform but do still require their planner and equipment for a 
normal school day. 
 
At 8:20am Year 7 students should drop their bags into the Hall in a designated area for their tutor group.  
They should then go to line-up, to tutor reading and then to lessons 1 to 3 as normal.  Year 7 will be 
having an early lunch at 12:05pm – the canteen will be open or they may bring a pack lunch in with 
them. 
 
At 1:00pm the bus will pick us up from Five Acres High School and take us to Viney Hill Christian 
Adventure Centre for our afternoon activities. 
 
Dinner, drinks and breakfast will be provided at Viney Hill.  We will return to Five Acres High School after 
morning activities and students should be picked up from School at 1:30pm on Saturday 22nd 
September. 
 
Although some students may be in the Lodge where beds will be provided all Year 7 students require:  
 
sleeping bag/duvet, blanket, comfy mat/inflatable mattress (not electric), trainers/outdoor footwear, 
outdoor clothing x2, waterproof jacket, thick pyjamas/onesie, night-time socks, hat, torch, snacks, 
water bottle (no fizzy drinks), no mobile phones or other electricals. 
 
We look forward to having a thoroughly enjoyable residential. 
 
Kind regards, 
 

 
Mr Christopher Jones 
Head of Key Stage 3 
 


